
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: June 27, 2023  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Tuesday 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
Outside Assist: On June 27, 2023, at 4:21 am, officers were dispatched to a request for 
assistance from Vallejo PD regarding a vehicle, they pursued into Hercules. The vehicle was 
wanted in connection with a commercial burglary committed in Vallejo. The suspect vehicle 
drove off the road, near the roundabout, on Refugio Valley Rd and was disabled. The single 
occupant fled on foot but was not apprehended by Vallejo Officers. Upon arrival, Hercules 
units assisted with coordinating resources, setting perimeter, and searching. A Richmond PD 
K9 unit responded to the scene but was not able to locate the suspect. Officers remained in 
the area until relieved by dayshift, but the suspect was still not located. Vallejo PD 
investigators responded to the scene to conduct further investigation and towed the vehicle. 
Hercules dayshift officers later took a collision report for some damaged piping near the 
roundabout. H23-00653. 
 
Theft of License Plate: On June 27, 2023, at approximately 9:48 AM, an Officer was 
dispatched to the 2000 block of Tsushima St for a report of a stolen license plate. The victim 
stated today he observed his rear license plate was missing from his 2015 Black Infiniti Q50. 
The victim stated he last saw the license plate, on his vehicle, on June 23, 2023 and does not 
know where the theft occurred. Plate entered into the Stolen Vehicle System. Case H23-
00651  
 
Fraud: On June 27, 2023, at approximately 11:11 AM, Detectives took a case regarding a 
previously reported lost/stolen wallet. The investigation indicated a 33 year old male used the 
victim’s credit cards without the owner’s permission, Case 23-00654 
 
Traffic Collision: On June 27, 2023, at approximately 4:50 PM, Officers were dispatched to 
an injury collision that occurred in the Creekside shopping center. Officers determined a 
USPS mail truck had been T-boned by a Toyota Sequoia. The USPS truck was making a left 
turn to go to the rear of the shopping center when the Sequoia continued straight, striking the 
mail truck. The 30 year old male driver, of the mail truck, sustained moderate injuries to his 
arms and face. The 56 year old male driver of the Sequoia, was not injured. The mail truck 
driver was transported to a local hospital for his injuries. The mail truck was towed by a 
private tow company. Case 23-00655 
 
Driving Under Influence: On June 27, 2023, at 11:12 pm, an officer conducted a traffic stop 
on a vehicle. Upon contact, the 39 year old male driver, of Rodeo, displayed objective 
symptoms of intoxication. The subject was given the Standard Field Sobriety Test. The 
Alcohol Screening device indicated the subject was over the presumptive limit for the 
purposes of driving. The subject was arrested and transported to Pinole PD for a Breath test.  
The subject was later cited and released to a responsible party. The vehicle was left legally 
parked on scene. H23-00657.  
 


